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Business Item 

Transportation Committee Item: SW 2008-50 
Meeting date:  February 25, 2008 
For Council meeting February 27, 2008 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: February 20, 2008 

Subject: 2008-2011 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 
Amendment: UPA Funding (TAB Action 2008-06) 

District(s), Member(s):  District 6 – Leppik, District 7 – Meeks, District 8 – Wittsack, District 
5 – Susag, District 15 - Wolter 

Policy/Legal Reference: TAB Action 
Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director MTS (651-602-1754) 

Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning MTS (651-602-1058) 
Carl Ohrn, Planning Analyst MTS (651-602-1719) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to amend the 2008-2011 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to include the remaining $45.8 million in federal UPA funds (VPP, 
IMD, TCSP and RITA) contingent upon receipt of state enabling legislation and the local funding match and 
that: 

Federal funding sources can be changed without amending the TIP; 
MnDOT holds the TIP approval letter from the Metropolitan Council until the enabling legislation and 
local match are approved. 

 

Background 
The Twin Cities was one of the five regions selected nationally for an Urban Partnership Agreement (UPA) 
award of $133.3 million from five different Federal Programs.  $85.9 million for the transit component have 
already been awarded for bus and bus related facilities.  Although the project is on a fast track to have most of 
the components completed by September 30, 2009, state enabling legislation and local matching funds are 
required first.  Processing the TIP amendment at this time allows MnDOT to be ready to receive funds shortly 
after expected legislative authority and match funding is provided (additional background material is attached). 
 

Rationale 
In order to spend federal transportation funds, the project must be in the current TIP. 
 

Funding 
The amendment allows MnDOT and the other agency partners to spend $45.8 million in federal funds.  The 
state must make the local funds available before the TIP amendment will be incorporated into the STIP. 
 

Known Support / Opposition 
The UPA required the support of a number of agencies including MnDOT, Metropolitan Council, Hennepin 
County, Dakota County and City of Minneapolis.  The attached material also includes a letter of support signed 
by Governor Pawlenty, Senator Steve Murphy and Representative Bernie Lieder. 
 
There is no known opposition to the project. 
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